Dorridge Surgery PPG

Minutes of meeting  held on Tuesday  29th April 2014 at 7.00 pm at the surgery

1.   Members Present

Jenny, Ian, William, Don, Gerald, Yvonne, Val, Amanda

2.     Apologies

Anne,  Rod 

3.   Practice Pharmacy Adviser  - Minesh

Minesh gave a presentation revealing how in Solihull alone £1.5 million pounds worth of drugs are wasted every year and in the NHS as a whole its £100 million pounds worth.  Research indicates that at least half of this wastage is unnecessary.

It was agreed that the problem needs to be publicised and the presentation will be available on the practice website and on the PPG open day in June.  There will also be an article in the newsletter.  

Yvonne mentioned the particular problems of contacting house bound patients and patients in old people's accommodation.

Amanda said she would contact the other local surgeries to see if they would have any objections to Dorridge asking to use the DDRA delivery network to circulate information about medicines waste as this would mean patients from other practices would receive the communication.

4   Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated and were taken as read

5.   Matters arising

Jenny has been in regular touch with Caroline Spelman and has involved Healthwatch about the ambulance situation. West Midlands ambulance service have sent a letter to Caroline Spelman who has copied in Jenny.  They say the situation is now in hand.   Planning permission is awaited to allow a rapid response vehicle with paramedics to be based at the Blythe Practice and work is under way to allow ambulances to be based at Solihull Hospital.

6. Treasurer's report

Current balance is £1707 with most of the income coming from the Extend and Tai Chi classes.  

7. 3 point action plan

It was agreed that the 3 topics that the PPG would like included in the surgery's action plan this year are

· Reducing medicines wastage

· Ensuring that there is patient involvement in the development of the extended surgery

· Publicising how the practice and the wider health economy works and how to best access the various services

8. Open Day

The PPG open day will be on Saturday 7th June

It will concentrate on providing information and displays about the topics included in the action plan.

9.  Report from the Surgery including    Sainsburys Update

Jenny reported that the parking situation is worsened when there are a number of construction lorries in the area as there were on Monday.  Amanda will talk to Sainsburys to see if their arrival can be scheduled for quiet times at the surgery.

Ian has seen copies of the latest plans and seen various anomalies.  He agreed a time to discuss these with Amanda

10.  AOB

Val circulated copies of the NAPP publication 'Patient matters'.  Ian  will check to see if any content can be included in the next practice newsletter.

A patient had delivered a letter for the attention of Jenny which was given to her just before the meeting.  She will respond in due course.

11. Date of next meeting

Tuesday 27th June at 2.00pm in the afternoon to make plans for the Open Day.

